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What is Castle Mountain Coalition? 

Our story  

Several years ago, a Chickaloon resident noticed a small ad in the local newspaper 

announcing a public hearing on a new coal mine proposal in the area.  She called her 

neighbors and no one had heard this alarming news. 

That moment was the catalyst that inspired a handful of determined citizens to form 

Castle Mountain Coalition. Today, CMC remains committed to protecting the quality 

of life in the Matanuska River watershed and preserving the long-term health of this 

beautiful place we call home. 

What we believe 

· We value the sanctity of our homes, the purity of our air and water, and the health 

and safety of our families. 

· We support businesses that are locally owned and sustainable over the long term. 

· We object to sacrificing the things we value most for the short-term profits of 

corporations. 

· We have a moral obligation to stand opposed to coal extraction in the communities 

of the Matanuska Valley. 

 

 

CMC Board of Directors 

Kirby Spangler- President 
Jessica Winnestaffer- Secretary 
Shawna Whaley- Treasurer 
Jed Workman- Member 
Krista Maciolek- Member 
Judy Donegan- Member 
 
Interested in joining the board?  
We are looking for new members!  
Email us at board@castlemountain.org. 
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What does Castle Mountain Coalition do? 
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MineWatch Volunteer Program: We provide training and online resources to empower local citizens to keep an 

eye on the activities of the mining companies to keep them accountable to the law and keep our watershed safe. 

By having trained volunteers documenting activity on proposed mine sites, we are better able to hold them to their 

permit obligations as well as respond quickly if violations occur. Mining companies depend on a lack of scrutiny 

and a trusting citizenry to let them get away with cutting corners by not following laws intended to protect people 

and the environment.  

Join us! CMC is now recruiting for volunteers that like to hike and are willing to help us keep an eye on the 

Wishbone Hill, Jonesville, and Chickaloon proposed mine sites. It is fun and easy! To learn more, please 

visit our website at castlemountain.org/minewatch. 

 
Summer Hiking Series: Every summer we offer free hiking tours with different themes on the 

various mine site locations. We hope that by making these areas more accessible to the public, 

more people will join our efforts to protect these special places.  

 Our hiking schedule for 2014 has been set and we are excited to announce we have 

expanded our themes this year to include Geocaching in the Watershed as well as 

Wildflower Identification.  Of course, we will still offer our other popular themes such as 

Cultural History, Fossil Finding, and Mushroom Identification. To see the complete 

summer schedule, please visit castlemountain.org/hiking events. 

  
 

 

Outreach and Awareness: We provide public presentations on the current coal mine proposals as             

well as information about economic alternatives and sustainable practices. 

We would be happy to present to your community group, business, council, or even friends and 

family! To schedule a presentation, or to get more information on the proposed mine sites, 

contact Jamey at director@castlemountain.org. 

  

 
Mine Updates 

Wishbone Hill:  Usibelli Coal Mine Inc. continues to hold a Coal Mine Operation Permit for the Wishbone Hill project but all work has been put on hold 
for several known reasons.  The coal market has crashed and Usibelli has laid-off several of its employees. Additionally, DNR has asked Usibelli to hold off 
on moving forward at Wishbone Hill until Usibelli can provide more information on their very old permit applications. Finally, the federal Office of 
Surface Mining has issued a preliminary decision indicating Usibelli’s permits expired in the late 90′s and were never properly renewed by the State of 
Alaska. We also recently learned that Usibelli no longer has a buyer for the coal, as JPower has pulled out of the deal. 

Jonesville: Lease holder Ranger Alaska (a subsidiary of Black Range Minerals) continues to hold Coal Mine Exploration and Operation Permits, however 
they have done very little on the site (other than some required maintenance of existing toxic water ponds). They may be looking to sell their leases. 

Chickaloon: Great news: Riversdale Alaska, the lease-holder of the coal exploration site in the community of Chickaloon and on Castle Mountain, has 
chosen not to conduct a third year of exploration and has closed their Alaska office! Michelle Johnson, their spokesperson, has confirmed that Riversdale 
found the geology to be very challenging and the coal of poor quality.  Riversdale still holds a 10-year lease, but their long-term intentions for coal mine 
development in Chickaloon are unknown. 

                                                                



Volunteer Spotlight 
We couldn’t do the work we do without all of you! CMC is very proud to be an active part of the watershed 

community and are grateful to all of our neighbors who spend their time and energy helping us carry out our 

mission.   

 

Rachel Bobka 

  

 
 

 

Fredrik Norrsell and Nancy Pfeiffer   
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Let’s Keep it Going! 
Castle Mountain Coalition has so many great projects planned for 2014.  But we need your 

help to keep it going. 
Please consider making a contribution to CMC today! 

Here is how you can help:     

Make a direct donation:  Fill out the included envelope or go online to our website to 

donate via paypal. 

Online Store (coming soon!):   We will have t-shirts, cool camo-styled hats and beautiful 

scenic postcards available for purchase on our website.  Great for gifts!   

Volunteer:  We are looking for assistance in the following areas; MineWatch coordination, 

data entry, social media, fundraising, and houseparty hosts on various topics. 

Please contact Jamey at director@castlemountain.com, mail a donation using the 

envelope included, or go online at www.castlemountain.org to contribute or learn more! 

Thank you from the CMC Board of Directors. 

I’ve only lived in t he I’ve only lived in the Matanuska River Watershed for a few years, but I know I’ve 
found my home. My heart and my soul have been touched by the land, the water, 
and the people I’ve met. The wild plants and wild game have seeped into my pores, 
and there’s no shaking the effects they’ve had on me. I volunteer for Castle 
Mountain Coalition because I value the work they have done and continue to do. 
They work to preserve the wild lands that provide us with abundant food resources 
by organizing against polluting activities such as coal mining, and through 
educational outreach like the Summer Hiking Series. Join me on one of the hikes as 
I talk about Alaska’s wild edible and medicinal plants. 

Nancy bought her property on Buffalo Mine Road in the early 90's 
during at a time when the Fronteirsman posted a front page 
article declaring that ­ the coal mine was not happening.Little by little she 
built a house, a home and a garden with the 
intention of staying here in the community. Her husband, Fredrik 
(originally from Sweden) joined her and the community to live on 
Buffalo Mine Road in 2013.Our intention is to live a simple sustainable life
style, with writing,photography, and to help people understand and appre
ciate the natural world around us. 

mailto:director@castlemountain.com
http://www.castlemountain.org/

